[image: ]St Brigid’s PS
Castle Street
Ballymoney
BT53 6JXso 
Principal: Mr. Kieran O’Neill
koneill580@c2kni.net
Tel: 028 2766 2664
Monday, 23 May 2022
Dear Parents & Carers
 
Our children are part of the digital age. The internet is the most wonderful resource we have ever had. At the click of button, we can find out about anything we want. It also, however, is a point of vulnerability for children if they don’t use it safely.

We cannot prevent our children living in this modern, technologically-driven world, therefore we need to teach our children how to safely navigate their way through it. This needs to start from the minute they’re engaging with technology, in an age appropriate way. At school we talk to the children a lot about staying safe online – this starts from the Early Years & continues right the way through to Year 7.
 
One of the issues children (particularly our older pupils) have to come to terms with is the use of social media. Whether primary age children are meant to be using these apps is irrelevant – we know they are, so we have to help them stay safe. Currently, TikTok is rapidly becoming an app that children are using frequently. 

It is very important to remember that the children at St Brigid’s PS are all aged between 4-11.  The children are too young and lack the maturity of age to be able to use a lot of the information they are exposed to on the internet and social media properly.  All children of primary school age are curious and excited by everything that is new, up-to-date and contemporary.  Unfortunately, the very content that raises excitement and curiosity, can lead to inappropriate content from the internet being brought into school.  This has a knock on effect on children who find this uncomfortable and can make many feel unhappy in school.

It is difficult to notice or hear inappropriate language and behaviour, particularly in the wider space of the playground, and we rely on children and parents reporting concerns and worries to us.
Inappropriate behaviour and language is unacceptable in school and will not be tolerated.  We will always endeavour to protect children from it and help educate children when it occurs.
It is imperative that parents take the lead at home in making sure children do not have uncontrolled access to the internet and unsuitable, age inappropriate apps.

I am not trying to be some sort of killjoy – social media can be a wonderful addition to our lives but if used inappropriately it can be harmful to your children’s well-being or actually place them in dangerous situations. 


TikTok
A great deal of content on TikTok is not suitable for primary age children. 

You should be 13 years old to have a TikTok account but I’m aware that a number of our KS2 children are posting on this app. I’m not naïve enough to believe that by telling them they are too young that they will stop – therefore, I believe it is our job, as parents, carers and teachers, to ensure that our children are using TikTok, or any social media platform, as sensibly & safely as possible.
I am not sure that parents are fully aware of their children’s use of TikTok; I have heard about children who had a ‘secret’ TikTok account. While parents were monitoring an ‘official’ account, they were none the wiser to the content they were posting on the hidden account. Their official account was private but their secret account was open for anyone to access.

If some of our children are posting inappropriate content this is obviously disappointing, and needs to stop, but this isn’t even my main concern. Some of our children are putting themselves at risk in multiple ways:

· Posting from open accounts where anyone can access their account & posts;
· Giving away information that could be used to identify and locate a child; including their names in posts - people who are unknown to the child now know their name (& maybe where they go to school);
· They are interacting with complete strangers – they do not know if these people are who they say they are.
· The children are accessing inappropriate content and it then they feel it is appropriate to share that content in school with other children often unaware that it is unacceptable and causing distress to other children.
· Comments about posts can be disgusting. We know of instances were pupils have had vile things said to them, & about them, by complete strangers.
 

TikTok’s algorithm works in such a way that if you watch a video all the way through to the end (you don’t even have to ‘like’ it) the app will show you more videos of a similar nature, whether it’s a funny video about a dog, a violent argument between adults or a school girl dancing in her uniform in a provocative way.
 
Please watch the BBC Panorama programme ‘Is TikTok Safe?’ which sets out the very real dangers of children using TikTok. The programme is only 29 minutes long & is available to watch on BBC iPlayer (link below).
 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/m000p3p9
 
Childnet & Net Aware have both produced an excellent guide for parents/carers, they cover how to ensure TikTok accounts are set up a safely as possible:
 
https://www.childnet.com/blog/tiktok-an-updated-guide-for-parents-and-carers
 
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/esafety-news/tik-tok-app-safety-what-parents-need-to-know/#parents-tiktok-safe


Ideally, none of your children should be on TikTok, or many other social media sites. As I stated earlier, I am not naïve enough to think this will happen, therefore, we need ensure to that our children are using TikTok safely. At St Brigid’s PS, e-safety is a central pillar of our computing curriculum – we are confident our children are aware of how to stay safe online, unfortunately, too many of them are not putting their knowledge into practice.
 
I have included with this letter an information poster about TikTok.  This letter will be uploaded to the school website, where you can click on the links above for more information.


Yours sincerely,
Kieran O’Neill
[bookmark: _GoBack]Principal
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